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Picture from the Past

This weeks picture from the past, (1977) is with the community effort they together built the log cabin at the Glen Ul-
lin Memorial Park.  Pictured are l-r:  Duwayne Kinnischtzke, not known, Homer Hiller, Doug Schmidt, Chuck Gerving, 
Donald Fitterer and Jerry Morman.  It was a very worthy idea and it has been put to use many a time since it was built. 
It was spearheaded by the Glen Ullin Lions Club and other organizations, volunteer workers, the National Guard and 
CETA workers helped to get the job done.  Lumber was used from the old Tjaden Hotel building which was a hotel 
built B efore 1900 and now lives on as part of the log cabin. 

8th Annual Glen Ullin 
Hall of Fame Induction
The 8th Annual Hall of 

Fame Reunion 
Dates are  

 June 27 & 28, 2025 at 
Crossroads Golf Course. 

Watch for upcoming 
information and 
inductees info.

Reserve the dates for the 
Glen Ullin Hall of Fame!

The Glen Ullin Historical Society 
- Archives Committee -

         has for sale Glen Ullin 
Yesteryear Volume II  (1983-2008) $25.  
Yesteryear Volume I (1883-1983) $40.

If you would like to order one 
please contact Nancy Bittner

348-3325 or Dennis or Ava Hintz, 
Bev Paluh.

What a great gift a GU Yesteryear history book would make!

Plant Operator:  Looking for a self -motivated team player to 
fill an entry level position at the Glen Ullin plant for all phases 
of year-round plant operations and product packaging. Forklift 
and loader experience desired or a willingness to learn.  Com-
petitive wage, full health, dental, life, short-term disability, holi-
day pay, vacation pay and Employee Share Ownership. This 
is an opportunity to grow with an expanding local company. 
Competitive pay DOE.

Please send applications and resumes to: Abrasives, Inc., 
ATTN: Russ Schroeder, 4090 Hwy 49, Glen Ullin, ND. 58631 or 
to rschroeder@abrasivesinc.com . Applications can be found 
on our website www.abrasivesinc.com or call 701-348-3610.

Help Wanted

All members of the Glen Ullin 
City Council were present for the 
April Board of Equalization Meeting 
which was called to order last Monday 
night before the regular monthly meet-
ing of the city council.

Morton County Assessor/Director 
of Tax Equalization, and Glen Ullin 
city assessor, Donald LaFleur was 
present and informed the council of 
how the process of assessments are 
completed, and when.  If anyone has 
questions/complaints for them, please 
call the county assessor office.  

Curt DelaBarre and Julie Kramer 
were present to discuss their com-
mercial taxes.  It was noted that they 
should make an appointment and the 
county officials will come out and look 
over their commercial building where 
the valuation is in question.  The 
county will be  out on April 25 to look 
at another house in Glen Ullin (207 4th 
St. South) and set up an appointment 
this night for them also.  This means 
that their assessment and the other 
property assessment has been denied. 

The council did approve the  2025 
Glen Ullin Annual Assessment.  If 
there is any difference in the two 
properties that the county looks at, 
changes, the county will adjust.   

The 2025 total taxable value for 
residential property in the commu-
nity is $1,279,005, in 2024 it was 
$1,283,648; Commercial values 
$347,150 with 2024 at $339,095; and 
Ag value stayed the same from last 
year at $2,430. 

Assessments are on a rotation of 
all cities in the county and next year 
it is Glen Ullin’s turn to be reassessed.

The board of equalization meet-
ing adjourned and the regular council 
meeting opened. 

The consent agenda was approved 
and included:   

-the approval of the city council 
meeting minutes from the regular 
meeting March 10 and a special meet-
ing from March 24, 2025.

-the March financial report.
-the approval of the visitor’s grants 

to the GUPPIE’s $2,000 for bringing 
the Waddington Brothers to Glen Ullin 
on June 27;  $1500 to Timeless Sports 
for advertising the Car show to be held 
in September; and to GUMHP LLC 
(Glen Ullin Motor Home Park) $1,200 
for Digital advertising for their mobile 
home park and apartment building.

-approval of Resolution 2025-1 
adopting Local Emergency Opera-
tions Plan.

-accepting and approval of the 
Glen Ullin Regional Airport 1st quar-
terly report.

-the approval of the 2024 Con-
sumer Confidence Water Report and 
approval of the April bills to be paid.

The bid opening on the property on 
Block 28, Lot 14, 306 C Street South 

City Council holds regular meeting after Board of Equalization Meeting
-Clean up day - land fill to open - street repair

in Glen Ullin had one bid submitted. 
It was submitted by Jeromy Kuntz 
for $100.  The council approved the 
purchase and he will have to pay for 
the title transfer.

There was only one bid submitted 
for the tear down of the burnt house 
(deemed a dangerous property) at 112 
B Street South in Glen Ullin.  The 
bid was from Glasser Excavating, 
Inc. (Gary Glasser) in the amount of 
$10,000.  The council approved and 
the tear down can only begin 30 days 
from the approved bid, May 14, 2025.

Randy Wehri gave an update on 
the maintenance department for the 
city.   He had received a couple esti-
mates for asphalting and chip sealing 
some streets.  More information 
should be gathered as the city has a 
more accurate amount to be done. 
The council approved $95,000 to be 
used to chip seal streets, with funds 
taken from the sales tax account.  The 
mayor and Wehri will get a more exact 
number of streets to be done for that 
money. 

The lagoons have been flushed 
and levels good.  Manhole flushing 
will begin.  

All city equipment is operational. 
The city will check into Pro Link 

which gives rewards for purchases.
Morton County Deputy Gartner 

was present at the city council meet-
ing.  He was instructed to watch for 
semi’s parking on the south side of 
South Avenue. There are signs posted 
to park only on the north side of South 
Avenue. Scooters were discussed 
briefly with nice weather there will be 
more out.  He was asked to suggest to 
the school resource officer if he could 
give a presentation on scooter safety 
and other safety on the streets as the 
weather gets nicer and more bicycles 
and electric motorized vehicles will 
be out and about.

The landfill will be open beginning 
Saturday, April 26 from 9:00am to 12 
noon.  The regular hours will continue 
weather permitting.  Wednesday’s 
5:30-7:00 pm and Saturday’s 9:00am 
to 12 noon.

It was also noted that the Chester 
Miller Clean-up Day will be May 21 
and May 22, 2025. This is a time for 
the citizens of Glen Ullin to clean up 
those property’s.  Once again you 
can put your unwanted  “stuff” on the 
boulevard and the city crew will be 
picking it up from there and take to the 
inert landfill. This hasn’t been done for 
number of years but this year the city 
crew will pickup curb side.  All items 
including branches will be picked up 
curbside.  Branches must be in 4 foot 
lengths, not the whole tree.  A limit 
of 2 large items and 4 small items are 
allowed curbside.  All inert landfill 
rules and charges apply.  Absolutely 
no household wastes

Wehri will also look at hooking 
up the lift station monitoring system 
which was approved by the council, 
a Sensaphone 400 autodialer for 
$400..

Junk car removal from proper-
ties was discussed.  The ordinance 
says any cars that are not working 
or licensed must be removed or 
covered.  The city will talk to the 
city lawyer Olivia Krebs and see 
how the ordinance plays out legally.  
There are many areas where there 
is old cars parked on property or 
boulevards that do not run.  Junk 
yards was also discussed.  The 
city will look at ways to get things 
cleaned up.

On April 24 Moore Engineer-
ing will be around town stopping 
at the homes where the property 
owner has not submitted the water 
survey, which has to be done by all 
residents. Staff from Moore Engi-
neering will be going door to door 
to get the residents to complete this 
survey.  All they want to know is 
what kind of water lines does your 
home have.  If you want you can 
complete the survey on your own by 
visiting www.ndwaterpipes.com and 
complete the online survey which 
takes approximately 5 minutes to 
complete.  If you prefer not to com-
plete the survey online the staff from 
Moore Engineering will help you 
out when they stop by.  So please let 
them in to help or get it done online.

Aaron Kottre will again be sum-
mer help for the city.

The police report submitted for 
March included 2 traffic citation, 4 
traffic warnings, 50 general police 
calls, 1 alarm, 5 medical assists, 15 
court papers served.

The next regular scheduled city 
council meeting is for Monday, May 
12, 2025 at 6:30pm.   

Glen Ullin Park
Board Regular Meeting

March 12, 2025
The regular meeting of the Glen Ul-

lin Park District was called to order by 
President Kerry Fitterer at 7:00 pm in 
the council chambers Present: Kenyon 
Opp, Adam Schantz and Jesse Wetzel. 
Also present: Vicki Horst 

Minutes: Moved by Kent, seconded 
by Adam to approve the minutes from 
the regular meeting on February 12, 
2025, the February financial report 
and pay the March bills. Motion carried 
unanimously.
Barco Products......................1,340.96
Darcy Fitterer..............................14.74
Montana Dakota Utilities........... 32.20
West River Telecommunications.........		
...................................................40.48
Wages, Payroll Taxes.................. 1.40

Septic Tank-Campground: A pre-
sentation was given by Gary Glasser 
on the options available for the septic 
system. Moved by Kenyon seconded 
by Adam to table the decision. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Special Events Coverage: Can be 
obtained for $500 for the 3 day Moto-
cross Event. 

Water Leak: Moved by Kenyon, 
seconded by Adam to table the water 
line repairs at the campground until 
after the water is turned on to better 
assess the options. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Log Cabin: Some estimates will be 
explored to put spray foam insulation 
in the log cabin. 

Adjourn: There being no further 
business, a motion was made by Ken-
yon, seconded by Kent to adjourn the 
meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 

Calendar:
April 9, 2025 Regular April Meeting
President, Kerry Fitterer 
Park Clerk, Vicki Horst

Public Notice
Park Board Minutes

 Happy 11th 
Birthday 
Arielle!  

Love, 
Mom, Dad, Amelia, 

Hazel, Jordan, Kayla, 
Brooks, Jade, Navie & 

Grandma Mary

We celebrated Easter Sunday on 
Saturday. So technically it was Easter 
Saturday. Anyway,  Trice and I spent 
it at Jeanne and Greg's house. Tyler 
Kayla and little Sawyer were there 
along with Mitchell, Teasha, Everlie 
and Grandma Vangie were all there. 
It was so nice. Thanks Jeanne and 
Greg.

What do you call cheese that isn’t 
yours? Nacho Cheese!                                    

Clean windows on a cool cloudy 
day and spray glass cleaner onto the 
glass, wiping it with a clean microfi-
ber cloth to avoid streaking.                               

Hey Cuz Carleen, love you! 
Hey Don and Brenda, love you 

too!


